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DRAFT/UNAPPROVED

The Open Forum Meeting of the Mayor and City Council was held on Monday, August 31, 2009, 7:30 p.m., Mayor Jere Wood was presiding.
Councilmembers Present: Councilman Richard Dippolito, and Councilwoman Lori Henry; Councilman Jerry Orlans.  Councilman Igleheart and Councilwoman Rebecca Wynn were absent, excused.
Staff Present:  City Administrator Kay Love; Assistant City Attorney Bob Hulsey; Police Chief Edwin Williams; Fire Chief Ricky Spencer; Community Development Director Alice Wakefield; Community Development Deputy Director Clyde Stricklin; Recreation, Parks, Historic and Cultural Affairs Assistant Director Morgan Rogers; Transportation Director Steve Acenbrak; Environmental/Public Works Deputy Director Yvonne Douglas; Accounting Manager Wendy Johnson; Community Information Manager Julie Brechbill; Building Operations Supervisor Art Lewis; and Deputy City Clerk Betsy Branch.
Welcome: Mayor Wood called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone present.

Pledge of Allegiance:  Interns; Lolit Janak, Mike Kim, and Branden Adams 
Open Microphone:

Sam Evans, 150 Chaffin Road, spoke on the following:

· Thanked the Mayor and Council for quickly addressing and approving the requirement of all members of the Committees to take an oath that they will support the State of Georgia, the Constitution, and the City of Roswell.  
· After looking over all the names on the thirteen Committees, feels the African American Community is not represented fairly and would like to see more diversity represented on the Committees.
· Due to the growth of the City of Roswell, feels the City Council is not big enough to represent all its citizens and would like to see the City Council enlarged.  Suggested divide the City up by district, example; 2 members at large and 6 members by district. 
Mayor Wood reminded Mr. Evans the Council moved just as quickly to adopt the Pledge of Allegiance when it was brought to Council’s attention.  Mayor Wood stated his pride with Roswell’s diversity and the representation on all City Boards.  Mayor Wood stated he was proud when James Smith from Martins Landing ran and was elected to the City Council several years ago.  Mayor Wood stated dividing the City up into districts would not solve the problem because the African American Community is dispersed throughout the City of Roswell.  

John Bridges, 1370 Riverside Road, spoke on the following:

· The road right of ways being promoted and developed as an extension of the parks.  The residents of Riverside Road are not happy and have signed a petition.  The residents don’t want this park to become crowded like the Roswell Area Park and are unhappy with the bicycle traffic.  He stated the bicyclists do not stay in their designated lanes and will ride 4 riders wide, making the cars cross the yellow line to pass or back up traffic.  The continuity is changing and wanted Council to be aware that when roadways are developed for multi-use it becomes a chaotic situation.  Hopes the Council will consider this and curtail some of the developing road right of ways as an extension to the parks.
Tim Michaels, 540 Rose Border Drive, spoke on the following:

· Requested visibility into the funding of Fund 555, Recreation Participation Special Funds.  Concerns regarding the percentage of the fund going towards compensation benefits for employees instead of the programs.   His understanding is out of the 100% funded by the Special Program Fees paid by the parents that about 40% goes toward compensation benefits vs. the program.  Would like to know what can be done to reduce the amount going towards the compensation benefits and into the program for field equipment, children’s and senior programs.
Councilwoman Henry stated Mr. Glover, Director of Recreation and Parks, was planning on answering his questions during tomorrows meeting and didn’t realize Mr. Michaels would be here tonight otherwise Mr. Glover would have been here.

Recreation, Parks, Historic and Cultural Affairs Assistant Director Morgan Rogers stated the Recreation Participation Fund does not fund any full-time employees or benefits for employees.  It does fund the Recreation Participation Fund part-time employees that are directly supervising areas related to the programs; for example: an evening part-time supervisor who supervises the programs; duties include turning the lights on and making sure the fields are lined off properly.  There is a registration fee from which direct costs for umpires, uniforms, etc. are paid.  An administrative fee attached to each program pays for the part-time employees and other supplies.  All the fund money is being used for the programs.  

Councilman Orlans stated employees are a good part of the fund; the fund has been subsidized from the City in some degree in the past.  This is something currently being reviewed, because the fund should be taking care of its own costs; the biggest part of the cost is the staffing for the programs.

Mayor Wood stated his understanding from Council regarding the programs is that part of the cost is paid for by the participants and the other part is paid for by the general fund, which comes from taxpayers.  The Council feels it is a good investment in the community.  The Mayor said he is currently unaware of any money being made by the City with any of the programs, but the reverse is true, the City is helping to pay for all these programs so there will be great programs for the youth.  
Adjournment of meeting:
With no further business, the Open Forum meeting adjourned at 7:53 p.m.
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